
Spring 1976: When the Harborfields Central School Board voted to close the Broadway 
School, the Library Board of Trustees accepted the offer of the school for library use.  
Despite an awkward set-up for library service, the central location of the site, the addi-
tional space the building provided, and the potential it offered for creative use made 
the move an exciting event in the library’s short history.  
 
The building was conveyed to the library “for $10 and other good and valuable            
considerations” effective July 1, 1976.  The school district retained the adjacent           
playground for community use. No extensive renovation or remodeling of the original 
1924 five classroom school building and its later additions was undertaken at that 
time.  Since all the space was not immediately needed for library use, the west wing 
was rented to the Country Gardens Preschool and the Huntington Township Art League, 
and a room in the east wing was leased to the Greenlawn-Centerport Historical  
Association.  

The Broadway School is conveyed to the 
Library District for $10. The Library  
prepares to move from its temporary  
location at Harborfields High School.  
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